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May 3, 2012
Blackstone Planning Board

15 St. Paul St.

Blackstone, MA 01504

Main Meeting Room
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:
Chairman Paul Marvelle, Members, Joe Belrose,Kirk Vandyke, Gerry Rivet, and alternate member Donald Westberg.
ALSO PRESENT:  
Amy Sutherland, Recording Secretary



Gino Carlucci, Consultant


The Chairman opened the meeting at 7:00 pm.

BOARD BUSINESS:
Reorganization:
Reorganization will take place at the next meeting which is scheduled for June 7,

2012.
Bills:

On a motion made by Gerry Rivet and seconded by Donald Westberg, the

Board voted unanimously to pay the New England Office Supply bill in the

amount of $109.99
Consultant Bill:
On a motion made by Gerry Rivet and seconded by Joe Belrose, the

Board voted unanimously to sign the bill to Consultant Carlucci in the

amount of $335.73 .

Secretary:
On a motion made by Gerry Rivet and seconded by Kirk VanDyke, the
Board voted unanimously to pay the secretary bill in the amount of $748.80.
Minutes:
On a motion made by Gerry Rivet and seconded by Don Westberg, the Board voted unanimously to accept the minutes from April 5, 2012 with recommended revisions.
Sycamore Park Estates:

On a motion made by Joe Belrose and seconded by Gerry Rivet, the Board voted unanimously to open the public hearing for Sycamore Park Estates.
Member VanDyke recused himself from the table since he is an abutter to the project.

The Chairman explained that the Board has recently received a resignation from one of its members and now are short one member.

The applicant would like to continue this meeting until June 7, 2012 at 7:15 pm.
On a motion made by Joe Belrose and seconded by Gerry Rivet, the Board voted unanimously to continue the public hearing for the Sycamore Meadows to June 7, 2012 at 7:15 pm.
Member VanDyke returned back as an acting member.

105 Canal Street: Special Permit:
On a motion made by Joe Belrose and seconded by Gerry Rivet, the

Board voted unanimously to open the hearing for 105 Canal Street for a Special Permit.
The Chairman explained that the Board has recently received a resignation from one of its members and now are short one member.
The Engineer Rob Paxon requested that this hearing be continued until June 7, 2012 when a full compliment of the Board is present.

On a motion made by Joe Belrose and seconded by Gerry Rivet, the

Board voted unanimously to continue the hearing for 105 Canal Street for a Special Permit until June 7, 2012 at 7:00 pm.
The Chairman did communicate that the consultant had provided a review letter with recommendation.

It was communicated to the applicant that $300.00 would need to be placed into an independent account for consultant review.

Member Rivet wanted to disclose that he built the garage for the owner of the property.  Mr. Rivet will file a disclosure with the Town Clerk.

Release of Covenant Rolling Brook:

The Board was in receipt of a letter regarding release of covenant for Rolling Brook  Lot 5.
The Board reviewed the documents and found that this had already been acted upon back in May 7, 2009.  The developer did not record this document.

The Board decided to only sign a copy of the original and that will be provided to the Attorneys.  
The Board was also in receipt of a letter from Attorney Rubben-Stein seeking release of covenant.  
The Board did not receive any plans of documentation relative to the property seeking release.

On a motion made by Gerry Rivet and seconded by Joe Belrose, the Board voted unanimously to send a letter to the Attorney explaining that we will need $200.000 for review of this request.

Rolling Brook:

On a motion made by Gerry Rivet and seconded by Joe Belrose, the Board voted unanimously to authorize Paul Marvelle to speak at the Board of Selectmen meeting and Town meeting in relation to any questions about Rolling Brook.

Announcements:

Consultant Carlucci informed the Planning Board members that there will be an upcoming meeting in relation to the CMRCP Project which is looking at priority development.  This meeting is tentatively scheduled for June 12, 2012 with the Board of Selectmen.

Upcoming Projects:

The Board discussed looking at changing or revising the definition for Accessory Unit.  Gino will review this and provide feedback back to the Board.

Minutes:

On a motion made by Joe Belrose and seconded by Kevin Kerttula, the Planning Board voted unanimously to accept the minutes from March, 2012 with the noted revisions.
Adjourn:  
On a motion made by Joe Belrose and seconded by Kevin Kerttula, the Planning Board voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 10:00 pm.
Future Meetings:

The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, June 7, 2012.
The meeting was adjourned at 10:00 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Amy Sutherland

Meeting Recording Secretary 
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